

REVISION FOR THE PLACEMENT TEST

GRADE 6

A. PHONETICS (10 points)

Find the word which has a different sound in the part underlined.(10 points)

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|--------------------|-------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>h</u> ouse | B. <u>a</u> bout | C. <u>h</u> our | D. <u>c</u> ountry |
| 2. A. <u>l</u> unch | B. <u>f</u> un | C. <u>j</u> udo | D. <u>s</u> un |
| 3. A. <u>s</u> ubject | B. <u>cl</u> ub | C. <u>pu</u> t | D. <u>l</u> unch |
| 4. A. <u>f</u> un | B. <u>st</u> udent | C. <u>h</u> ungry | D. <u>s</u> un |
| 5. A. <u>te</u> acher | B. <u>ch</u> ess | C. <u>lun</u> ch | D. <u>sch</u> ool. |

B. GRAMMAR & VOCABULARY (50 points)

Choose the best answer A, B, C, or D to complete the sentence. (30 points)

- Mai and Hoa _____ their bicycles to school from Monday to Friday.
A. rides B. ride C. is riding D. are riding
- In the afternoon, I _____ books _____ the library.
A. am reading - at B. read - in C. reads - at D. are reading - in
- Students live and study in a/an _____ school. They only go home at weekends.
A. international B. small C. boarding D. overseas
- We are excited _____ the first day of school.
A. at B. about C. with D. in
- Creative students _____ drawings and paintings in the _____ club.
A. do - sport B. join - English C. do -art D. play – judo
- Nam's new school _____ a large _____.
A. has - playground B. have - playgrounds
C. is having - playgrounds D. are having - playground
- What is your _____ subject at school?
A. nice B. favourite C. liking D. excited
- Mai _____ dressed at six thirty every morning.
A. does B. brushes C. gets D. lives

9. In _____, we do some experiments.

- A. math B. history C. chemistry D. English

10. At lunchtime, you can have lunch in the school _____.

- A. playground B. yard C. canteen D. classroom

11. Can I borrow your _____? I need to draw some circles.

- A. compass B. calculator C. eraser D. textbook

12. I _____ go to school late.

- A. rarely goes B. go rarely C. rarely go D. goes rarely

13. - Do you study science at school?

- _____.

- A. Yes, I do. B. Yes, I am. C. No, I do. D. No, I am not.

14. She spends 30 minutes a day _____ new words.

- A. making B. wearing C. having D. studying

15. Hoang's house _____ very near school.

- A. is B. are c. does D. do

Find and correct one mistake in the four underlined parts A, B, C or D of each sentence. (10 points)

1. Jack is liking English so much because it's very interesting.

- A. is liking B. so much C. it's D. interesting

2. The last time Phong and his best friend meet each other was ten months ago.

- A. his B. meet C. was D. ago

3. She works very hardly for the exam because she wants to get good results.

- A. hardly B. because C. wants D. results

4. There are a cupboard, a dishwasher and a table in the kitchen.

- A. are B. cupboard C. and D. in

5. I swim usually at the weekend.

- A. I B. swim usually C. at D. the weekend

Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets to complete the sentences. (10 points)

1. My brother is lazy. Sometimes he (do)_____ his homework before going to school.

- A. doesn't do B. don't do C. is not do D. isn't doing
2. You can't go out now. It (rain) _____ very hard.
A. rain B. rains C. is raining D. was raining
3. She (prepare) _____ my breakfast in the morning.
A. will prepared B. be preparing C. will prepare D. is prepared
4. Jack and Tom (go) _____ to school yesterday.
A. doesn't go B. don't go C. didn't go D. aren't go
5. I _____ English lessons on Tuesday.
A. not have B. don't have C. not having D. am not have

C. READING (20 points)

Read the following text and decide which answer best fits each numbered blank. (10 points)

My dream school is a quiet school (1) _____ we have just two or three hours a day, in the morning. Then, in the afternoon, we can do many (2) _____ like singing, dancing, playing soccer, basketball, rugby. We won't have tests and mark either. The teachers will not (3) _____ homework, so we can do whatever we want after school. In my dream school, we can also choose the (4) _____ we want: for example, you're not going to learn mathematics or physics if you hate them. So it's a free school where you can learn with calm and serenity and you can make (5) _____ friends during afternoon activities!

1. a. what b. where c. when d. how
2. a. subjects b. lessons c. activities d. acts
3. a. give b. take d. do d. get
4. a. class b. classrooms c. classmates d. classes
5. a. much b. few c. any d. lots of

Read the passage and decide whether the sentences are True (T) or False (F). (10 points)

My first day in school was unforgettable. I woke up early that day. I remember feeling very excited. My parents took a snap of me in my uniform.

When I entered the school, my classmates came running up and asked my name. When I entered the classroom my teacher told me to sit in the first bench.

During the lunch break I was very happy to eat with my friends. After lunch my teacher told us stories and showed us pictures. When the bell rang, I was first sad to leave my friends, but knew I could come back the next day. After that, I was not at all frightened of school.

My first day experience in school remains fresh in my mind and will remain forever.

1. The author's first day was memorable.
2. His parents took a photo of him in his uniform.
3. When he came to school, no one talked to him.
4. After the lunch break, his teacher shared photos and stories with the class.
5. He wanted to leave the classroom before the bell rang.

Choose the letter A, B, C or D to answer these questions. (10 points)

Hi. My name is Mary. I'm twelve years old. I'm a pupil. I live in a beautiful area in a big city. Every morning I get up at 5:30 o'clock. After that, I dress up, have breakfast and go to school. My school is not very far from my house so I often go to school on foot. But today I ride my bike because I want to attend my English class after school. I love English so much. I will study abroad soon.

1. What does Mary do?

- A. a teacher B. a farmer C. a student D. a driver

2. What time does she get up in the morning?

- A. half past five B. five forty-five C. a quarter to six D. six o'clock

3. What subjects does she like?

- A. Geography B. Literature C. English D. Both B & C

4. Is her school far from her house?

- A. Yes, it is B. No, it doesn't C. No, it isn't D. Yes, it does

5. Does she play soccer after school?

- A. Yes, she is B. No, she doesn't C. No, she don't D. Yes, she does

D. WRITING (20 points)

Arrange the words to make sentences. (10 points)

1. My/ teacher/ long/ straight/ dark/ has/ hair/.

A. My teacher has long straight black hair.

B. My teacher has straight black long hair.

C. My teacher has hair black long straight.

D. My hair teacher has long straight black.

2. free/ He/ most/ time/ sports/ spends/ of/ his/ playing/.

A. He playing most of time his sports free spends.

B. He spends most his free time of playing sports.

C. He spends most of his free time playing sports.

D. He playing sports most of his free time spends.

3. Please/ to/ take/ form/ to/ your teacher/ the/ and/ ask/ her/ sign.

A. Please her to take and ask your teacher the form to sign.

B. Please your teacher her take the form to and ask to sign.

C. Please sign to take form your teacher ask to the her and.

D. Please take the form to your teacher and ask her to sign.

4. compass/ There/ a/ books/ is/ three/ bookshelf/ and/ a/ on the/ pencil/.

A. There is three books a pencil, and a compass on the bookshelf.

B. There a pencil, a compass, and three books is on the bookshelf.

C. There is a pencil and a compass on the three books bookshelf.

D. There is a pencil, a compass, and three books on the bookshelf.

5. Let's/ out/ go/ for/ tonight/ dinner/.

A. Let's dinner out for go tonight.

B. Let's go out for dinner tonight.

C. Let's tonight go out for dinner.

D. Let's out for dinner go tonight.

Choose the sentence that is closest in the meaning to the root one. (10 points)

1. I'm interested in learning foreign languages.

A. I enjoy learning foreign languages.

B. I hate learning foreign languages.

C. I don't like learning foreign languages.

D. I am learning foreign languages.

2. Our school has 2000 students.
- A. 2000 students are staying in our school.
 - B. Our school is very big.
 - C. There are 2000 students in our school.
 - D. It's crowded in our school.
3. Students ought to do homework after class.
- A. Students must do homework after class.
 - B. Students may do homework after class.
 - C. Students can do homework after class.
 - D. Students have to do homework after class.
4. Mr. Brown is a good teacher.
- A. Mr. Brown teaches very good.
 - B. Mr. Brown teaches very well.
 - C. Mr. Brown is very well teacher.
 - D. Mr. Brown is teaching very well.
5. That little girl isn't old enough to be in my class.
- A. That little girl is too young to be in my class.
 - B. That little girl is old enough to be in my class.
 - C. That little girl isn't too young to be in my class.
 - D. That little girl is young enough to be in my class.

GOOD LUCK!